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ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS' ASSOCIATION

Oriental Building, Kamptee Road, LIC Square, Nagpur-440 001
E-mail : aiipanagpur@gmail.com Tele Fax. : 0712-2540778

President : M. L. Setiya
General Secretary : T. K. Chakraborty




Cir No : 18/2016                                                                             Date : 21st  June  2016      

To

All Divisional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter to Shri K Govindrajan, CEO, GIPSA.

We reproduce below our letter dated 17th June 2016 addressed to Shri K Govindrajan, CEO, GIPSA.

With greetings.






                                                             Comradely yours.
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                                                                                                                                      General Secretary
                                       Date:17th June 2016
To,

Shri K Govindrajan,

The Chief Executive,
General Insurers' (Public Sector) Assn of India,
New Delhi.

Dear Sir, 

Sub: SVRS optees -- notional addition of upto 5 yrs for calculating Pension


This refers to our earlier communications on the issues of SVRS optees.  We specifically draw your attention to our letter dated 1.7.2015 and the subsequent discussions we had with the then Chairman, GIPSA (Shri G.Srinivasan) on 13.8.2015.


AIIPA delegation wanted GIPSA not to take shelter under the Supreme Court case to deny the benefits of wage-revision, and consequential benefits to the SVRS optees, as the companies have moral responsibility and ethical duty to protect the interests of these people and said that the so-called undertaking given by the optees, often quoted, was under certain compelling reasons and should not be bar on their getting the revised benefits of wages/ pension.


Be that as it may, even the agreed notional credit of five years for calculation of pension which was granted by the Pension Scheme but denied to them has also not been given in spite of the decision given by the Nagpur Bench of Bombay High Court in 'Shamsunder & Ors Vs New India Assurance & Ors (WP No.4131 of 2910)' which was also confirmed by the Supreme Court in SLP  No.32540 of 2013 dt 1.9.2014.


When the representations of eligible retirees went unheeded, the matter had to be moved through court of law.  The Madurai Bench of Madras High Court has since issued an order dated 8.6.2016 in WP (MD) Nos.19431 to 19433 of 2015 and 21110 of 2015 directing the PSGICs to allow the benefit.


While reiterating our demand that all the benefits as represented should be extended to SVRS optees, we urge that in the instant issue of granting notional credit of upto five years and reworking pension in eligible cases, the management should not drag further.


An early action is solicited.


For your ready reference, we send herein a copy of the order dated 8.6.2016 issued by the Madurai Bench of Madras High Court for compliance.


Thank you.

                                                                                                                Yours sincerely,
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                                                                                                               (T.K.Chakraborty)
                                                                                                               General Secretary

